Man. 53

Rear Admiral Joseph R. Redman, USH, Ret. Vice President Western Union Telegraph Company 101 Commercial Bank Building Washington 5, D. G.

Dear Admiral Redman:

I am grateful to you for your response to my letter of 12 December 1952, in connection with the National Security Agency Scientific Advisory Board. Your negliation of Mr. H. F. Corsith and of Colonel J. Z. Millar as alternate is most acceptable and at a very early date we shall establish contact with them.

I wish to thank you for your kind consideration and for your offer of assistance that I am sure the Western Union can afford us in the solution of some of our problems.

Sincerely.

J. M. WENGER Rear Admiral, US Navy Vice Director

cc: AG C/S V/Dlk CONS

M/R: Self-explanatory.

W.F.Friedman/CONS/60h93/5 Jan 53